LONGHOUGHTON COMMUNITY AND SPORTS CENTRE TRUST
(Longhoughton Village Development Trust)

(Registered Charity Number 1133597. Registered Company Number 07031153)

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING HELD MONDAY 13th JUNE 2022
AT THE COMMUNITY AND SPORTS CENTRE
1 Trustees  Participating:
Eleanor Phillips, Adrian Hinchcliffe, Annie Arscott, Stewart Barrett, Vicki Kelly, Wendy Handley and from agenda item 2 – David Arscott
Apologies for Absence
Andy Sargent.
2
Co-option of Trustees/Directors

Application to become Trustees/Directors of the Trust were received from the following and had been circulated to Trustees the previous evening:

David Arscott, Andrew McDade and Kris Cochrane.

Following a discussion the three were co-opted as Trustees/Directors as follows.

David Arscott - Proposed – Stewart Barrett, Seconded –Annie Arscott.

Andrew  McDade – Proposer – Vicki Kelly, Seconder – Stewart.
Kris Cochrane – Proposer – Annie Arscott, Seconder – Ellie.


Ellie welcomed the three new Trustees especially David Arscott who was present.
 3
Minutes of the meeting held 9th May 2022
The minutes were agreed as a correct record.
4
Minutes of the AGM held 09.05.22


These were noted as a correct record.
5
Matters Arising from the Minutes 
a)
Site signage. Update.  FF have sent a Logo but not substantial enough. Ellie to contact to ask for a higher resolution logo.
Ellie is finding it impossible to contact anyone in FF. Agreed that our new contact may be the right person once we obtain his contact details.

ACTION ELLIE
b)
ROSPA Safety Inspection.  Most of the work has been done and a payment of £3,000 made. Adrian is taking up the balance with them.





ACTION ADRIAN
c)
Telephony. The contract with Xln purely for telephony line is now in place for £14.99 per month including call. There will be a call transfer charge of £4.51 per month plus VAT. The monthly bill will come to £23.40 for an 18 months contract. Adrian has disputed the May bill for £54.78 and expects a response within three weeks. It is not clear which organisation sent the new handset. Suggest that we hold until we get a request to send it back.
 d)
Facilities for young people. 

Annie has made an application to the Ballenger Trust for £1,000 to be used to subsidise or pay for some facilities for young people. She has also made an application for sponsorship by the Co-op.

It may be possible to offer one day each week during the Summer holidays for young people. Ellie to give Annie the details.

e)
Floodlighting Inspection.  Outstanding. Leave now until darker nights in the Autumn.  ADRIAN
f)
Single Landfill bin – Ellie has been in touch with NCC.  The glass bin wheel will be repaired by NCC. They will supply two 360 litre bins that will be emptied once every two weeks. There will be a monthly charge of £8.56.
g)
Johnnie Johnston trees – Outstanding. Leave for now.
h)
Trophy for LRFC – It was agreed that LRFC will come back with a suggestion.
6
Secretary’s Report
The Electricity Contract will terminate on 31.07.22. Only six weeks to go. Agreed that we would seek prices from Richard Whelan and two other brokers.

Alnwick Medical Group.

The Chair and Vice Chair met with Tony Brown, Practice Manager of Alnwick Medical Group (AMG) on 30.05.22. Prior to the meeting Tony Brown had said that he welcomed the meeting for he wanted to clarify a number of points to enable the report on the proposed surgery closure to be completed. He said that he particularly wanted to understand what accommodation was available at the Community and Sports Centre to see if there was any possibility of AMG using the Centre for some purposes.

In terms of the general direction of AMG he said that they would like to seek a new location in Alnwick where they could offer an improved central service but there were no plans to achieve this at the moment.

He did not see the possibility of a fully-fledged Surgery being reinstated in Longhoughton but after a discussion on the accommodation that will be available at the Centre, once the two changing rooms are converted to a usable space, he thought that this presented the possibility of holding some clinics there.

There was a discussion on the accommodation needs if AMG were to use the new space. If they use the space for clinics they will require hand washing facilities and other things. However, they are clearly some time off this decision and was it thought best that the accommodation be converted in accordance with our  existing specification.

The meeting concluded with the following agreed statement:  “ The discussions were very productive and will allow the Practice to further investigate the use of the Longhoughton Community and Sports Centre for some appropriate types of clinics”.

Treasurer’s Report

Cash Balances. Stewart firstly presented the cash balances at the end of May.

Investments.  He then stated that one of our investments with Aldermore was maturing shortly. Aldermore have offered 1.45% for a fixed period of one year. We could get more from Cambridge and Counties but it would put our total investment with them up above £85,000 which is the Government Guarantee level. It was agreed to invest with Aldermore for one year at 1.45%.
Budget for 21/22 and 22/23. Stewart and Adrian had been working to produce a likely outturn position to at 30th September 2022 and a budget for 2022/23. This had been a difficult exercise but the Trustees need to have an understanding of how the increase in prices are going to affect the Trust (particularly electricity) and what level of increased hire prices are required. Stewart presented two statements which are summarised below and both include a three fold increase in electricity prices from 01.08.22 and a 25% increase in hire charges from 01.09.22.
Outturn 2021/22

Outdoor
Indoor

Total




     £
  
     £

   £

Total Income


14,432

7,002

21,434
Less Total Expenditure

11,654

8,970

20,624
Deficit/Surplus


  2,778
          (-)1968

(-) 810

Transfer to Sinking Fund
  2,778

Deficit to fund from Reserves



          (-)1,968



Budget 2022/23











Total Income


17,578

7,430

25,008

Less Total Expenditure

13,709
            10,459

24,168
Deficit/Surplus


 3,870
        (-)3,029
       
     841

Transfer to Sinking Fund
3,870
Deficit to fund from Reserves



            (-)3,029



Reserves of Cash at 01.10.21


General Reserve (in cash)




9,734


Astro turf Sinking Fund




            66,951


Building Reserve





6,291

Film Equipment






7,805

Children’s Play Area




            22,094
Christmas Tree & Light Festival




   586

Function Room Chairs





       2


Warm Hubs






3,828
Total Cash Reserves




           117,291
The above figures show a concerning picture. The Outdoor activity is producing a surplus in both years but it is no-where near the £8,000 that is required to be transferred to the Sinking fund. The indoor activities produce a deficit in both years and one which is increasing. Both the years above take into account the increase in hire rates of 25% and it is thought that an increase larger than this will be counterproductive by the loss of customers and revenue. It was considered that the solutions to this problem are:
1
Increase the usage of both indoor and outdoor activities

2
Implement a number of cost saving measures to control costs.

It was also considered that the Trust needs to urgently compile a Business and Strategic Plan for the next five years including financial projections. This Plan will be needed to support any application that is made to employ a person to act for the Centre. This was discussed and an outline of the sections of the Plan was considered. It was agreed that Adrian would co-ordinate the writing of the Plan and that members Trustees would contribute to the sections of the plan. The following was agreed:

Vision, Targets, Financial Plan, Partners  


-     
 Adrian

Routine organisation




-
Ellie

Booking System and Web Site



-
Ellie

Improved Control of Resources including Energy

-
Stewart

Electricity Contract




-
Adrian

Promotion of the Centre Activities and Hire

-
Ellie

Promotion of the Astro Turf Pitch


-
David

Community Hub – Taking Forward the Concept

-
Adrian

Conversion of the Changing Rooms


-
Adrian

Renewable Energy Project



-
Adrian

Replacement of the Astro-turf pitch


-
Stewart

Warm Hubs Development



- 
Ellie/Adrian

Funding and Grants




-
Ellie/Adrian/Stewart

Adrian would try to produce a draft report for the next meeting in July but this depended upon Trustees letting him have their inputs.
7
Development Strategy

a)
Heritage Lottery Fund – Conversion of the Changing Rooms 

Progress is as follows:

·  NCC has stated that planning permission will be needed. This is to be further investigated
· Informal approval received from the Football Foundation.

· The intensions of Alnwick Medical Group are reported in these minutes
· David Arscott said that LRFC were looking at a timber building rather than a steel building. This would double up as a Tea Bar for when football matches are on. It would need a concrete base and an electricity supply. The supplier considers that planning permission is not required. David will come back with more details.
· Adrian to contact NCC to establish the reasons why they consider that planning permission is required.

· If planning permission is required scale drawings will be needed.

b)
Replacement of the Astro-Turf Pitch
Stewart reported that an on-line meeting had been held with the Football Foundation and it had been clarified that they will consider an application for assistance with a replacement 3G but it was clear that they want to see the fees raised to the level of other pitches and a higher level of use to generate sufficient funds to generate between £8,000 and £10,000 per annum for the sinking fund. At the meeting a new contact was introduced.
c)
Rural Energy Project through the Rural Design Centre.  
Confirmation of funding from RCEF (Rural Community Energy Fund) to continue with the project has been received.


The next phase will cover:

· Detailed roof top surveys.
· Completion and submission of planning applications

· Set up the Energy Company.

· Development of an energy management system to maximise the potential from the generated power
This work aims to be complete in February 2023.
d)
Projection and Streaming Equipment.
All the equipment is being installed and should be complete by the end of the week.
e)
Becoming a Community Hub.
The application form for a revenue grant has been received but this will not be completed until the Business Plan is well advanced. Members clarified that probably the best use of the funding would be to employ someone to manage the Centre and develop its business. The Chair and Secretary have a meeting with Aimee Passmore and Jai Henderson (Warrant Officer) on 22 June 2022 to talk about the relationship with the Beacon.
It was reported that earlier in the day the Chair, Secretary and Treasurer had met Thomas Monaghan who is the strategic lead for Thriving Together Northumberland(TTN) . TTN showcases the voluntary sector (VCSE) in Northumberland. Thomas was very impressed with the Centre and its activities and offered advice and help with the development of the Community Hub.
8
Centre Bookings and Hire Manager

Booking Packages

Ellie had continued work on trialling and investigating booking systems. She thought that one provided by Lemon Booking looked very promising and this would include a new web site. The system appeared to be very flexible but it is more expensive at £45 per month. If we adopt this it will need a trial period and a changeover strategy. Another system is to be reviewed next week from Avalon Booking.
Increase in Hire Fees
Ellie had been working on the increase in prices incorporating the 25% previously agreed. She is to circulate a sheet showing the proposals and ask for comments from the Trustees. She was concerned about a number of rates that were to increase above what could be regarded as an acceptable level. She proposed that the Conference Day rate was increased to £300 and this was agreed. She had checked with other Halls in Northumberland and done a comparison. Most were not increasing their rates for they had received COVID grants and were using those to avoid an increase in rates. It was suggested that the implementation of the new rates should be delayed until 01.04.23 but that reserves held in the Warm Hubs fund should be used to effectively subsidise the rates which could go ahead from 01.09.22. In principle this was agreed. The final increases would be agreed at the next meeting.
Purpose of the Centre
Annie raised a point about the discussion about the Centre becoming a top-class Conference Centre. Trustees agreed that this had to be a subsidiary objective to that of providing for the needs of people who live in the Parish. All agreed that we should undertake these type of bookings to make the Centre more sustainable for our primary purpose.
9
Site Maintenance Manager
The new noticeboard had been fitted. The CCTV lens needed cleaning and this was in hand.  It was agreed that we would obtain a quotation for the remainder of the frontage to be painted.
10
The Queen Elizabeth Platinum Jubilee Celebration
All had gone well and it was a tremendous showcase for the Centre. It was agreed that the trustees  should use this as a catalyst for involving more residents in the activities and organisation at the Centre. It was hoped that there would be a similar event each year.
11
Streaming of films etc
Annie suggested that we ought to review and check that the Centre is covered for streaming  and to ensure that there are no safeguarding issues. Agreed.
12
Certification of the Astro-turf pitch for competition.
The 3G pitch was last certified for competitive use in 2019 but this runs out this summer. The question was posed of whether the certification is needed. Ellie had received a quote of £1,100 for the pitch to be re-certified. David to consider.
13
Meeting Dates for 2022
11.07.22, 12.09.22, 10.10.22, 14.11.22 12.12.22
6

